
SOUTHWEST AIRLINES RESPONDS TO FAA LETTER OF PENALTY 
 
Carrier is eager to present the facts 
 
  
 
DALLAS--March 4, 2007--Receipt of the FAA letter of penalty gives us 
the chance to present our case and get the facts out which we feel will 
support our actions taken back in March 2007. We understand the FAA's 
concerns, and we are anxious to work with them.  We assure our 
Customers that this was never a safety of flight issue. 
 
  
 
The FAA penalty is related to one of many routine and redundant 
inspections on our aircraft fleet involving an extremely small area in 
one of the many overlapping inspections. These inspections were 
designed to detect early signs of skin cracking.  
 
  
 
Southwest Airlines discovered the missed inspection area, disclosed it 
to the FAA, and promptly reinspected all potentially affected aircraft 
in March 2007. The FAA approved our actions and considered the matter 
closed as of April 2007. The Boeing Company supports Southwest's 
aggressive compliance plan was technically valid, and in Boeing's 
opinion, Southwest acted responsibly and the safety of the fleet was 
not compromised.  
 
  
 
Southwest has an excellent maintenance program, with more Boeing 737 
aircraft experience than any carrier in the world. Our experience has 
helped improve the overall safety of the fleet. 
 
  
 
Boeing Statement on Southwest 737 Fleet Safety 
 
Southwest Airlines contacted Boeing for verification of their technical 
opinion that the continued operation of their Classic 737s, for up to 
ten days until the airplanes could be reinspected, did not pose a 
safety of flight issue. Based on a thorough review of many factors, 
including fleet history and test data, as well as other inspections and 
maintenance previously incorporated, Boeing concluded the 10-day 
compliance plan was technically valid. In Boeing's opinion, the safety 
of the Southwest fleet was not compromised. 


